Shooting of the third season of the series about the everyday life of
investigators of the Russian Investigative Committee continues in
Krasnoyarsk
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In Krasnoyarsk, shooting of episodes of the third season of the series "First Department" continues.
The project is implemented by the Triix Media film company (general producers Ms. Inessa
Yurchenko and Mr. Sergey Shcheglov) and airs on the NTV channel.

The thrilling detective story is based on the everyday life and work of the Officers of the
Investigative Committee of Russia, based on real criminal cases. The starring roles in the series are
played by talented theater and film actors Mr. Ivan Kolesnikov, Mr. Sergey Zharkov and Ms. Elena
Vozhakina. Shooting of the third season of the movie takes place in several cities of Russia, in
particular, in Krasnoyarsk, where, according to the plot, the main character arrives on a mission trip
due to service exigency. The authorities of the Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative
Committee of Russia for Krasnoyarsk Krai and the Republic of Khakassia, together with the office
of the Governor of Krasnoyarsk Krai, provided the movie crew with all possible assistance in
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organizing the shooting.

In order to completely immerse the viewer in the atmosphere of the work of investigators for several
days, some offices of the Main Investigation Directorate have turned into a movie location, while the
work of investigators continues as usual. A symbolic start to the shooting was given to the sound of a
broken plate. Mr. Alexei Eremin, Head of the Main Investigative Directorate of the Investigative
Committee of Russia for Krasnoyarsk krai, greeted all the members of the movie crew. He
expressed his confidence that the third season will be no less interesting and exciting than the
previous ones, and will truthfully reflect not only the hard daily work of the investigator of the
Investigative Committee, but also the inherent features of a real officer.

Mr. Sergey Shcheglov expressed his gratitude to the Head and Officers of the Main Investigative

Directorate of the Investigative Committee of Russia for Krasnoyarsk krai for their help in
organizing the shooting process. The movie season is scheduled to be shown in 2023.
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